March 19, 2014
Chairwoman Joan Buchanan
State Capitol
P.O. Box 942849, Room 2148
Sacramento, CA 94248

By FAX: (916) 319-2116
Attn: Support for AB 1806
Dear Chairwoman Buchanan,

We are writing in support of AB 1806, which will support high school graduation rate for students experiencing homelessness. Nearly 260,000 students experienced homelessness in California last year school, an 18% increase over the previous year. 67,675 of those students were in high school, within reach of graduation and higher education. ADD LOCAL DATA HERE, IF YOU LIKE.

AB 1806 helps schools be better partners with youth who are striving to succeed in school despite homelessness. Students experiencing homelessness move frequently due to limits to the length of their stay in a shelter or temporary accommodations, to escape abusive family members, or in a search for affordable housing or employment. Too often, these moves lead to school changes that can disrupt students’ accrual of credits and progress toward graduation. Many studies have found that changes schools during high school has a particularly damaging affect on high school graduation.
AB 1806 helps limit the negative impact of school mobility by exempting homeless students who change schools in their last two years of high school from district-specific graduation requirements and clarifying that homeless students must receive partial credit for coursework satisfactorily completed while attending another school. These protections, that have been working for students in foster care for years, will help keep homeless students on track toward graduation. The bill also will help make sure homeless students with disabilities are not expelled without the school considering the impact of their homelessness.
ADD ANY STORIES OR INFO YOU’D LIKE HERE.

AB 1806 will have a measurable, positive impact on educational success for students experiencing homelessness, dropout rates for school districts, and the economic health of California. We appreciate your leadership for students experiencing homelessness and are pleased to support AB 1806.
Sincerely,

